


 

 

 

 
Foreword from the 
Minister for Finance 

 
As part of last yearôs Budget process, I announced a review of the R&D Tax 
Credit, a regime which has been in place since 2004.  
 
Given that the R&D Tax Credit regime is fast approaching its tenth birthday, and 
given that the scheme has a very significant annual Exchequer cost, I believe it 
was the right time to take a step back and review its impact to date to see are 
there any lessons that can be learnt to improve its effectiveness going forward. 
 
This review of the R&D Tax Credit regime is just the latest in a series of rolling 
reviews of tax expenditure schemes I have initiated since becoming Minister for 
Finance, all aimed at improving evidence based policy making.  
 
In 2011, I instructed my Department to carry out a review of legacy property tax 
relief schemes, and in 2012, I commissioned a review of the film tax relief 
scheme.  
 
Both reviews resulted in significant legislative change. 
 
In a time of difficult budget tightening for the country and for individual citizens 
it is right to ask if tax relief schemes remain fit for purpose. 
 
I am pleased to be able to publish the results of the review of the R&D Tax 
Credit regime now as part of Budget 2014. The review process has been 
extensive with around 1,000 companies canvassed and approximately 100 
consulted directly. I would like to thank all of those businesses throughout the 
country who took the time to take part in the review process. 
 
The results of the review are clear. The Irish R&D Tax Credit regime has been a 
significant driver for increasing R&D spend in Ireland over the last decade, the 
scheme itself continues to be óbest in classô internationally, and it remains a 
significant aspect of Irelandôs successful formula for attracting foreign direct 
investment, which is jobs rich. 
 
Of course, things can always be made better, and the review highlights a 
number of areas where improvements can be made, and I am committed to 
acting on the recommendations of the review as part of Budget 2014. 

  
Michael Noonan TD 

15 October 2013 
 



 

 
 
 

Preface 

 

This review was conducted by a team of economists and tax policy 
specialists in the Economic and Fiscal Divisions in the Department of 
Finance.  

The authors would like to acknowledge the valuable input and 
assistance from Department of Finance colleagues and colleagues in 
the Revenue Commissioners, Forfás, the IDA and Enterprise Ireland.  

Organisations and individuals were invited to submit their views as part 
of a public consultation process which ran from 13th February to 12th 
April 2013. Over 20 responses were received.  This high level of 
engagement by members of the public and a variety of organisations is 
gratefully acknowledged. 

The work of Crowe Horwath, who were appointed following a 
competitive tendering process to carry out a separate and independent 
survey of R&D active companies, is gratefully acknowledged. The work 
of Crowe Horwath is referred to throughout this report and their full 
Report on the Survey of R&D Active Companies is published separately 
alongside this Review. 

 

 
 
 

 


